

God's Handyman Ministries



840 Wilson Ave NW, Walker, MI 49534 * 989-274-7244 * godshandymandan@gmail.com

January 2024

We have a lot to be thankful for. God has provided for us to continue serving Him and I just want to take a little time to be grateful. I last wrote in August and mentioned our trailer was at its end. My pastor friend and GHM board member, Pastor Murdock called me and asked if he could raise money for a new trailer. I'm sure many of you received his memo. We didn't know what God was going to do, but in faith we began hunting for a replacement. We found a 2022 model that hadn't sold and were able to purchase it for several thousand dollars less than new. It was exciting to see the money come in from all over the country. We were in Michigan at our home church in the fall working on making it our new home. I swapped out the axles for 6000lb ones and 16 inch tires replaced the 15 ones. This gives us a ton more capacity which means a lot when you live in them. We also transferred our laundry machine to the new one and I built Michelle a pantry in her utility room/garage. We are so encouraged by your generosity through all of this. I'm happy to say that, by the end of the year, the total of money given towards the trailer nearly matched the costs. So thankful for Pastor Murdock and his burden to help us. I didn't ask him to but am so glad he did.

So now an update. We did install new windows at our home church in Walker, MI. Also the last week of September we travelled to Parkersburg, WV and roofed a ministry house for Landmark Baptist Church and Pastor Mike Lamb. We've been able to work with them before, and love the fellowship there. Also while in Michigan I was able to help Pastor Whalen in Owosso with hanging some sheetrock and a new sign. I drove to Saginaw and gave Sheridan Road Baptist Church a day working on lighting and some interior projects. Was great to see some of the folks we've known for years and be an encouragement to Pastor Williams.

This fall we looked at a couple new projects for churches that are new to us. One is in Bay City, MI and the other is in the rural north area of Lake, MI. Really hoping God allows us to assist these men in their vision to improve the property God has entrusted them with. They are both small works and will need to raise money. Pray that God will provide.

Now the fun stuff. Of course Michigan in the fall means deer season. I got the opportunity to hunt some and killed 2 seven point bucks. One with my crossbow and one with a gun. Praise the Lord the freezer is full. We finished up the trailer enough to move to South Carolina in December in time to spend Christmas with Shelby and her husband Isaac and our granddaughter Lydia. I have been working on getting the detail stuff done on the trailer. We have 13 windows ordered for the church here and may redo a bathroom or 2 while we wait. Hoping to get to Arizona in February to visit family and meet a new church that has a small project list. Lots to keep us busy.

Again I want to say thanks to all of you who gave to support our ministry last year. As long as God allows we're going to keep rolling along.

In His service,

Dan and Michelle Munson



